
Supplementary Information 

I carried out the site visit on 19 May 2009, and I was in the presence of Mr Walker, the Project 

Development manager for Community Solutions for Primary Care. All my observations were from 

ground level without detailed investigations and I estimated all dimensions unless otherwise indicated. 

I did not have access to trees outside the boundaries and observations of them are confined to what 

was visible from within the property, The weather at the time of inspection was clear, still and dry, and 

the visibility was good. 

I was asked to inspect the trees and make appropriate recommendations for their management in order 

to establish acceptable levels of safety. I inspected each tree and have indicated the numbering on the 

site plan extract enclosed as sketch plan BTL This plan is for illustrative purposes only and no 

measurements should be scaled from it. My observations, comments and recommendations are 

summarised in the attached table. 

Please contact me if you require any further clarification on any of these points. 
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